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It was a great honour to receive

CAWC’s first-ever scholarship, called

the Cathy Harley Educational Grant

in Memory of Aldora Harder and

Cathy Foster. The scholarship

allowed me to pursue my strong

interest in wound care by allowing

me to take the International

Interdisciplinary Wound Care Course

(IIWCC) through the University of

Toronto. The learning experiences,

coupled with meeting health 

professionals with the same inter-

ests from around the world, have

had a profound influence on me.

There will always be special memo-

ries of the time spent with new-

found friends, colleagues and 

mentors during the two four-day

residential weekends (pre- and

post-course) together in Toronto. I

spent many long nights studying

and answering questions, and this

course has made me re-examine

my professional goals and interests

and has opened doors I never

thought would be opened. 

Through the course, I developed

several self-learning tools for

Compression Therapy and the

Braden Scale. I have written wound-

care policies and guidelines (based

on best practices and evidence-

based articles) and have had them

pass through various committees in

our facility. I am now able to offer

educational sessions, am the

wound-care consultant at

Northumberland Hills Hospital and

teach physicians on an ongoing

basis. I now have a great interest 

to explore methods of program

planning/implementation of an out-

patient clinic and have been asked

to sit on a planning committee this

fall to develop an out-patient high-

risk foot clinic with the VON. I

believe that my participation in the

IIWCC led me to be able to sit on

the RNAO’s Best Practice Guideline

Committee for The Assessment and

Management of Neuropathic Foot

Ulcers for People with Diabetes. The

course also helped me prepare for

the Canadian Association of Entero-

stomal Therapy’s ET program. 

Several months ago, I was asked

to speak to and answer questions

from a group of experienced nurses.

For an hour, they were all attentively

listening to what I had to say. At the

end of my presentation, the nurses

commented on how interesting and

informative it was. I felt a great

sense of pride in being able to pres-

ent knowledge that I have acquired

over time and to present it confi-

dently. Having taken the IIWCC, I

was confident in my background

knowledge of statistical findings and

rationales for best evidence and

best-practice guidelines. 

Through attending the course,

which was enabled by the CAWC

scholarship, I have increased my

understanding of wound-care princi-

ples, feel confident in that under-

standing and can now share my

knowledge with others. This will ulti-

mately lead to increased knowledge

for patients, which leads to increas-

ed adherence, which encourages

healthier outcomes. I take great

pride in knowing that by improving

my practice and the practice of oth-

ers, patients will be the ones who

will benefit the most.
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The Benefits of Receiving a
CAWC Scholarship

For the first time, in 2002, the Canadian Association of Wound Care (CAWC)
offered six scholarships for health-care professionals to pursue studies or research
in wound care. CAWC and four of its corporate partners funded the six scholarships,
worth $2,500 each. The grants may be used by CAWC members to finance
research projects in the field of wound care or to finance study in approved cours-
es on wound care and related fields, or in some cases to attend conferences
and/or educational programs that would serve to educate, inform and promote

best practice within the wound-care community and improve patient care. Below, Karen Bruton shares her
personal experience on how one of those scholarships influenced the course of her career. 


